Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 26 January 2009 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Hilary Davies, Sheila Cowell, Anne Stockdale, David Brodie, 
                   John Lyon and Barrie Gilliatt
09/01   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from County Councillor Eleanor Johnson.

09/02   MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 December 2008 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record.

09/03  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  Code of Conduct – the Clerk asked Members to complete and sign fresh forms to ensure all information was current.
2)  Play Area Presentation – Christleton Parish Council had invited Members of Littleton Parish Council to a presentation in respect of a proposed upgrading of the playground.  It was agreed that Parish Councillors Kirk, Stockdale and Brodie attend.
09/04  A41 TARVIN ROAD/ROAD ISSUES
Members discussed the lack of progress in respect of the completion of the scheme to provide bus shelters on Tarvin Road.  The location of one was in dispute and the Road Safety Officer had been involved.  There was frustration that no one was talking to the Parish Council about this despite assurances that there would be communication.
The County Highways Engineer had provided some information on the other A51 issues and Members felt that now they had something to work with.  They felt the road statistics for 2005 had little value as the volume of traffic on the road had increased significantly since then.  They were also awaiting an update on proposals for the A51/Hare lane/Littleton Lane junction which they continued to regard as most hazardous.

The Parish Council had received a letter from Miss Butterworth of Grove Gardens complaining about the mud from tractors on the road and pavements around Little Heath Road, Littleton Lane etc.  The Clerk was asked to contact the County Engineer so the farmer could be pressed to clear up after himself.
09/05  PLANNING ISSUES
1) Site of Former Vicars Cross Nursery – there was considerable debate about the stance the Parish Council should take about this undoubted eyesore.  Some Members felt the Parish Council should press for the area to be a Park & Ride but there were concerns this would increase traffic and doubts that there was adequate land for such use.  It was agreed by vote that the best way forward was to press the authorities to enforce the improvement notice so that the site would be tidied up and hopefully landscaped.

2)  08/01772/FUL – 70 Tarvin Road – Kitchen Extension with Porch to rear/side of Dwelling  - the Parish Council noted that this development had been approved.  
3)  08/01835/FUL – Claverton, Littleton Lane – Single Storey Flat Roofed Garage Attached to Dwelling  – the Parish Council noted that this development had been approved.  However, Councillor Stockdale had observed significant earthworks being undertaken at Littleton Hall behind this property and, in view of the history of flooding in that locality, felt this should be investigated.  The Clerk was asked to contact the Planning Officer.

4)  08/02200/FUL – Oaklands Nursing Home – First and Second Floor Extension to Accommodate Internal Fire Escape – the Parish Council supported the application but raised a query about whether the work included extra bedrooms.

09/05  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and made reference to the likelihood that the Double Taxation Grant was being discontinued.  
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
09/06   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



248.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        20.50 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Jan     
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £6.00          


                      168.00
09/07   INCOME
1)  Barclays Bank – Interest 





    0.82
 









  20.16











    8.91

2)  Chester City Council – Litter warden refund



888.00

3)  War Stock Dividend






  15.78

4)  History of Littleton book sale





    8.50

09/08   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £3.72
09/09   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire County Council

Service of Thanksgiving

Summary of Statement of Accounts 2007-8

Highways – copy of Assessment Policy for Pedestrian Crossings

Cheshire West and Chester Council
Introducing the Council
Strategic Housing Market Assessment

Local Development Framework:  Consultation Database
Draft Statement of Community Involvement

Chester City CouncilCouncil

Area – Gowy North Edition – Winter 2008
Cheshire Association of Local Councils
Newsletter 125 – January 2009 

Communities & Local Government
Communities in Control: Real People, Real Power: Codes of Conduct for Local Authority Members and Employees - Consultation
09/10  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting be held on
Monday 16 March 2009

09/11   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Pearl Lane - Tipping  - Councillor Stockdale reported that bags of rubbish were being left on the north side before the bridge.  She suspected this was being dumped by a resident who was gathering litter from around the parish. The Clerk was asked to contact the County Highways Engineer to arrange for it tto be collected.
2)  Doggy Bins – Councillor Cowell suggested that doggy bins be established in parts of the parish.  It was agreed that the Clerk pursue this with the appropriate authority.
3)  Tarvin Road – concern was expressed about the level of lighting on the pedestrian islands especially as one had lost its bollards. Clerk was asked to contact the Highways Engineer with regard to this.
.
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